
 
November 20, 2014 
 
The Honorable Tom Wolf 
Governor-elect, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania  
PO Box 22454 
Philadelphia, PA 19110 
 
Dear Governor-elect Wolf:     
 

Congratulations on securing the confidence of the voters of Pennsylvania and thank you for 
your willingness to serve.     
 

You have been overwhelmingly called to lead, including on behalf of Pennsylvania’s greatest 
natural resource – our children.     
 

Your election comes at a time that Pennsylvania remains in the spotlight for the on-going 
effects of a serial child sexual abuse scandal and as the media now details the unrelenting and life-
ending physical abuse endured by a young Chester County boy.     
 

We know you share our urgency that protecting PA infants, children and youth demands 
focused analysis and strategies.    
 

We have joined together to urge you to direct your transition team to intentionally examine 
and report back to you regarding the role of state government in preventing all forms of child abuse 
and in the design and implementation of  effective child-centered interventions.     
 

We would ask that you direct your advisors and transition team to directly provide you with 
actionable steps to promote and sustain a commitment to child protection policies, practices, and 
funding decisions that are intentional, interdisciplinary, transparent and routinely measured.  As a 
starting point, we are again sharing a list of child protection questions provided during the 
gubernatorial campaign. 
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We firmly believe that preventing child abuse and implementing effective interventions are 
shared community responsibilities – activities in which government is a critical, but in no way the 
singular, partner to healing and changed culture.    Still government’s role cannot be diminished nor 
can the importance of executive-level leadership be overstated.    
 

We are confident that you will not only step forward and speak up for abused children, but 
also that you will use the power of the bully pulpit to enlist every Pennsylvania adult to do their 
part to nurture and protect Pennsylvania’s children.   
 

Sincerely, 
 
Adams County Children's Advocacy Center 
Tammy Barbour, MSW, LSW, Executive 
Director 
 
Alice Paul House 
Kelly Buggey, Victim Advocate 
 
American Academy of Pediatrics, 
Pennsylvania Chapter 
Susan Kressly, MD, FAAP, President 
 
Centre County Women's Resource Center 
Anne K. Ard, M. Div., Ph.D., Executive Director 
Jeremy Armstrong, Children’s Counselor  
 
Children's Advocacy Center of Lawrence 
County 
Sue Ascione, Executive Director 
 
Children's Alliance Center of Berks County 
Melissa Haydt, Vice President 
 
Children's Crisis Treatment Center 
Anne Holland Brown, Ph.D., Director of 
Trauma Services 
 
Citizens For Children's Justice 
Joanna Huss, Executive Director 
 
Columbia County Victim Witness 
Coordinator 
Frances Fraley, Victim Witness Coordinator 
 
Court Appointed Special Advocates of 
Philadelphia 
Wendy Graham, Executive Director  
 
 
 

Crime Victim Center of Erie 
Paul Lukach, Executive Director 
 
Defend A Child 
Bob Daman, Child Advocate 
 
Disability Rights Network of Pennsylvania 
Sallie Lynagh, Children’s Team Leader 
 
Fairview Township Police Dept 
Jason Loper, Chief of Police 
 
Foundation to Abolish Child Sex Abuse 
Tammy Lerner, Vice President  
 
HAVIN 
Jo Ellen Bowman, MSW, LSW, Executive 
Director 
 
Jefferson County Victim Services, District 
Attorney’s Office 
Michelle Fusco, Victim Services Coordinator 
 
Lutheran Advocacy Ministry in 
Pennsylvania 
The Rev. Amy Reumann, Director 
 
Maternity Care Coalition 
Joanne Fischer, Executive Director  
 
National Association of Social Workers, PA 
Chapter 
Justin Fleming, Director of Government 
Relations 
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Network of Victim Assistance 
Barbara P. Clark, Executive Director  
 
Nurse-Family Partnership National 
Service Office 
Tara Dechert, Business Development Officers 
 
Pathways PA 
Brenda Dawson, President & CEO 
 
Peaceful Hearts Foundation 
Matt Sandusky, Executive Director 
 
PA Chapter CACs & MDTs 
Alison Gray, Executive Director 
 
Penn State Children's Hospital 
Benjamin H. Levi, MD PhD, Director, Center 
for the Protection of Children 
 
Pennsylvania Coalition Against Domestic 
Violence 
Peg Dierkers, Executive Director 
 
Pennsylvania Coalition Against Rape 
Delilah Rumburg, CEO 
 
Pennsylvania Council of Churches 
Rev. Sandra L. Strauss, Director of Advocacy 
and Ecumenical Outreach 
 
Pennsylvania Court Appointed Special 
Advocates 
Dennis Hockensmith, Executive Director 
 
Pennsylvania Head Start Association 
Blair Hyatt, Executive Director 
 
Philadelphia Children’s Alliance 
Chris Kirchner, Executive Director 
 
Prevent Child Abuse PA 
Teresa Olsen, Director 
 
Protect PA Kids PAC 
Susan Matthews, Founder 
 
Samaritan Counseling Center 
Linda Crockett, Director of Education and 
Consultation 

SEIU Local 668 
Kathy Jellison, President 
 
Sexual Assault Resource & Counseling 
Center 
Jenny Murphy Shifflet, President & CEO 
 
St. Christopher's Hospital for Children 
Carolyn B. Jackson, CEO 
Maria D. McColgan, M.D., Medical Director, 
Child Protection Program  
 
Support Center for Child Advocates 
Frank Cervone, Executive Director 
 
Survivors, Inc. 
Terri L. Hamrick, President & CEO 
 
The Center for Children’s Justice 
Mary Achilles, Board Chair 
Cathleen Palm, Founder  
 
The Women's Healthcare Group 
William M. Unwin, M.D., Partner 
 
Turning Point Women's Counseling & 
Advocacy Center 
Kristen Pfautz Woolley, Founder & Clinical 
Director 
Deborah Mangan Gobel, Board Member 
 
Women Organized Against Rape 
Carole Johnson, Executive Director  
 
York County Children’s Advocacy Center 
Deborah Harrison, Executive Director 
Bill Greenawalt, Board Member  
Rebecca Singer, Board Member 
 
York Hospital 
Dr. David Turkewitz, Chair Pediatrics 
 
Individuals  
Jennifer Aglialoro (Lackawanna County) 
Allison Altman (York County) 
Christina Ausherman (York County) 
Hollie Ayers (Mifflin County) 
Joan L. BItzer (York County) 
Gail L. Boone (York County) 
Larry Breitenstein (Allegheny County) 
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Pat Bruno, M.D. (Snyder County) 
Rebecca Burdette (York County) 
Mary Carrasco, M.D. (Allegheny County) 
Liz Charleston (York County) 
Bruce R. Clash, Board Member, Children's 
Trust Fund 
Bridget Conway (Lackawanna County) 
Tamara D. Conway (York County) 
Shari Copenhaver (Perry County) 
Mark Dias, M.D. (Dauphin County) 
Perri Druen (York County) 
Julia Dugery (Bucks County) 
Sara Fiebig (Lebanon County) 
Cheryl and Bill Fleagle (Schuylkill County) 
Mary Garrett (Lebanon County) 
Connie Graham (Crawford County) 
Brad Grimm (Allegheny County)  
Edward F Gunn (Northumberland County) 
Christine Heine (York County) 
Karl Jones (Schuylkill County) 
Kathy Kane (Chester County) 
Ruth Kolb, Esquire (Allegheny County) 
Mary Ann LaPorta (Lackawanna County) 
Carol L. Lavery (Luzerne County) 
Nancy Lee (Chester County) 
Tammy Miller (Berks County) 
Joan Mills (Allegheny County) 
David Miron (Lancaster County) 
Kathy Ness (York County) 
Carol Palm (Berks County) 
Jackie Peres (Lackawanna County) 
Micah Pflaum (York County) 
Richard Randall (York County) 
Michael Rogan, M.D (Lackawanna County) 
State Representative Mark Rozzi (Berks 
County) 
Julie Rudolf (Lackawanna County) 
William Rupert (Clarion County) 
Jim Shenk (York County) 
Heather Stewart (York County) 
Deb Stock (York County) 
Letty Thall (Philadelphia) 
Karen Grimm-Thomas (Dauphin County) 
Joanne Walcerz (Lancaster County) 
Michelle Weiss (York County) 
Molly Wertz (York County) 
Timothy F. Whelan (Dauphin County) 
Heather Wimmer (Lackawanna County) 
Jeff Winslow (Lebanon County) 
Meghan Winslow (Lebanon County) 

Elva Winter (York County) 
Mark Woolley (York County) 
Travis Woolley (York County)  
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